
Dear Parents,

Thank you so much to all our parents who have contributed to such a wonderful Spring term. We
could not function without the drive-thru volunteers, the security volunteers, the many parents who
help us with reading, school trips, the PTA, our OPAL group, the groundwork team and so much
more. Most of all thank you for your support of our work, and your love and care for our children
which make our school such a happy community. 
 
Happy Holidays and Chag Sameach to you all.  
 
OPAL update: 

We are nearly ready to open our field to the children. If you have any spare buckets, spades or sand
play toys, or you would like to donate some, please send them our way.  

Thank you so much  
 
Punctuality Prize:  Year 4  

Children who have been to see me with good work this week: 

Jamie, Arthur, Aiden, Carter, Isaac, Ariella, Lexi, Emily, Sophie G, Ruby, Oscar, Noah, Amelia L (Year 4),
Tilly  
If you would like to see what we’ve been discussing in assembly, please Click here : 
 
Upcoming dates for your diary: 

Tuesday 8th and Wednesday 9th April: Seder (every parent should now know when their child’s
Seder is, if not, please contact admin) 
Thursday 10th April: End of term and enrichment day (half day) 
Friday 21st March, Friday 4th April: Parents Kabbalat Shabbat (Looking forward to welcoming
Reception parents!) 
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Online Messaging 

Many children in Years 3-6 are using their own phones or their parents phones to message eachother or
become involve in class imessage groups. As I have reported before, these messages are often
inappropriate, and are a major cause of friendship and social incidents that we see in school. I would
strongly encourage parents not to allow their children to message eachother. We have had several
incidents of unpleasent group ‘pile-ons’ and the children are not mature enough to read or send
messages appropriately or understand the consequenes of their actions. If children want to communicate
with eachother, they should face time or make voice calls. 

If your child is messaging, please ensure that you are checking the messages every night.  If your child is
deleting messages that is a major red flag.  Please be aware that unfortunately children will go to great
lengths to conceal messaging and you must check their devices thoroughly including apps and social
media where it is possible to direct message.   As I have said to the children many times, if they are not
comfortable for you to see their messages, the messages should not be written at all.  
 
If you would like me to deal with incidents relating to messaging in school, I am willing and able to do
this, but I will need screen shots of the messages to ensure that each child is dealt with fairly.  
 
Get Reading! 

Our bookclub will run on April 7th so this is the last weekend to get those books finished and those
opinions ready! 
 
Anti bullying poster winners 

Thank you to all the children who made fantastic and informative posters for my competition. The
winning posters will be framed and displayed around the school to make sure that all children are aware
of our anti bullying message: 
Winners: 
Jaxon, Maya, Leo H, Siena L and Sophie H 
Highly Commended: 
Isabella J, Reece, Noah and Sophie G  
 
A New competition! 

I am now running a competition to name our beautiful new forest area.  Thanks to the generosity of
Lynch, our parent volunteers and the hard work of Mr Phillips, we now have cleared, turfed, seeded and
equipped the inaccessible wilderness that used to be behind the outdoor classroom.  It has greatly
extended our play area and our opportunities for play and learning. 
But what should we call it? 
Could children please send me their ideas by Friday 25th April, and the winning name will be on our sign
welcoming children into the area.  
 



Staffing Update 

After a period of some instability within our School Business Management team, we are now pleased to have
appointed Mrs Wollaston as our School Business Manager. She started with us on Monday and will initially
work Mondays to Wednesdays, alongside Mrs Cash, our finance administrator. This is an often unseen but
absolutely vital job which is instrumental in keeping our finances on track, our premises safe, our staffing
compliant and the school sustainable for the future. Mrs Wollaston is an accountant whose previous
experience has been in business, so the school environment is new to her. I am sure she will feel welcome and
happy within the world of education very soon. 

Smartphone Free Childhood 

We are working closely with the national Smartphone Free Childhood Campaign to help implement Clore
Shalom’s own Smartphone Free Policy in September. Being Smartphone Free includes a child’s access to social
media and messaging platforms via any other means (E.g. Ipad, Amazon Fire, etc). I’m currently working with a
small committee of parents to roll this out, starting with some events tying in with Internet Safety Week in
April. If you would like to be involved and to join the committee, please contact Juliet Hecht at
Julietblank@hotmail.com. 

We have invited Eliza Krigman to come in for what should be a fascinating parent workshop during Internet
Safety Week taking place at school on Tuesday April 29th at 730pm. Eliza is a parent herself and is an active
campaigner for the Smartphone Free Childhood Campaign, going into schools to help empower other parents
to form healthier digital habits – for you and your children. We’d love as many parents to come along to chat
about this important topic. Do email the office if you can attend. 
 
If you would like to attend this event, please email admin. Childhood Unplugged: The Power of Play, Presence
and Community 
 



Ice Cream!

Gino the ice cream man will be coming to school pick up on Tuesday 8th April at 3.15pm if you would like to buy
your child an ice cream to celebrate the end of term and some sunshine!

SAVE THE DATE!!! 

On Sunday 8th June between 1 and 4 we are opening up our grounds for all our families for an OPAL STAY AND
PLAY. Come with the whole family and enjoy our fantastic new play opportunities. Please note that families will
need to supervise their own children on that afternoon. 

Book Reviews
 Isabella - Alex Rider Point Blanc - Anthony Horowitz

Dylan - Matilda by Roald Dahl
Leo - An Eerie-on-Sea Mystery - Malamander  by Thomas Taylor

Chiara - Handa's Hen By Eileen Browne
Spencer -Ben Miller, The Boy who Made the World Disappear 
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Congratulations to:
 Lexi 
Ella

Isaac 
Sofia 

Annabelle 
Daniel 
Raphi 

Do you think you may be eligible for Free School Meals? Call us for support or advice or email
senco@cloreshalom.herts.sch.uk in complete confidence. 








